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Good Afternoon. It is 1 pm. This is Radio Miraya news. I am Susan Dokolo

The Headlines
· US Special envoy to Sudan and South Sudan, in Addis Ababa to exert efforts for resumption of peace talks
· National Council for Higher Education resolves to renovate John Garang Memorial and Upper Nile universities 
· Food stocks run out in Twic County, Jonglei State

The US Special Envoy to Sudan and South Sudan, Donald Booth, is in Addis Ababa in an attempt to bring the peace negotiations back on track.  

US Ambassador to South Sudan Susan Page says Ambassador Booth is working with IGAD mediators and other stakeholders to get the opposition back to the negotiating table.  

Page: “The Special Envoy for Sudan and South Sudan, Ambassador Donald Booth, is actually right now in Addis Ababa. He is working hard with IGAD, with the mediators to try to bring the rebels back on board, and also with the UN and others to make sure that the peace talks are re-started. And that means we can only do so much, but the parties themselves have to make a decision that they are ready to come back. We are doing what we can. He is actively engaged. As you know, the Ethiopian government is, at the very highest level, including the Prime Minister, has been directly involved in the IGAD negotiations.”

The opposition boycotted the talks last month, claiming the civil society groups selected to participate in the inclusive dialogue were biased in favor of the government.

The National Legislative Assembly says it is awaiting communication on the possible extension of a State of Emergency in Jonglei, Unity and Upper Nile states.  

The assembly endorsed the emergency measures announced by President Salva Kiir in January, following the outbreak of the crisis in December. 

The state of emergency was to last five months in Upper Nile, while a six-month period was authorized for Jonglei and Unity states.  

The speaker of the National Legislative Assembly, Manasseh Magok Rundial, told Radio Miraya in an exclusive interview that the set period has elapsed and the MPs are awaiting communication on a possible extension.

Rundial: “The six months are finished. Yes, we did pass the state of emergency, which was presented to us by the president in a request to be passed by the assembly. And as such we passed it and now as you count from the month in which it was passed and now if six months are finished, we will have to tell our message that the six months are finished and then we will make another order. For hostilities, they should not be going for more hostilities, so it is going to be lifted. We will not keep it indefinitely.”
A state of emergency allows the government to suspend or change some functions of the executive, the legislative and or the judiciary during a set period of time.
A technical team from the East African Community is in Juba to discuss South Sudan’s application to join the East African Community.  

The team, headed by the group’s Secretary General, Richard Sezibera, is exchanging ideas on how South Sudan should negotiate to get admitted into the regional grouping.

Sezibera says actual negotiations will start in November.  

Sezibera: “This is not the start of the negotiation. So we have not come to negotiate. The negotiation will begin later this year. We are here basically to gain better understanding of South Sudan preparation for the negotiation process as well as to exchange views and share information with the government of South Sudan’s access to the EAC.” 

Finance Minister, Aggrey Tiisa Sabuni met with the delegation.  

Tiisa says the South Sudan government still has to meet some requirements before joining the regional bloc.  

Tiisa: “It will require for South Sudan to strengthen its government institutions and enhance governance, good governance, democracy, human rights and rule of law. Furthermore, South Sudan will be seen as a credible and safer place to invest by joining this block. As a result, becoming a member of the EAC is more likely to strengthen South Sudan as a state. In all these areas South Sudan stands to gain from cooperation, harmonization, information exchange with the region.”

The East African Community has a membership of five regional countries and enjoys benefits such as increased markets and open border crossings.  

You are listening to Radio Miraya News
A meeting to discuss the challenges facing higher education has ended with a resolution to expedite the renovation of the John Garang Memorial University in Bor and Upper Nile University.  

The meeting of members of the National Council for Higher Education noted the universities are not functioning after they were looted and destroyed at the start of the December crisis.

Among the other resolutions, the Council agreed to ensure that universities are a priority in government policies, actions and funding. 

The Deputy Minister for Higher Education, Bol Makueng, explains the other resolutions.

Makueng: “We have put forward a request to the government to immediately release a certain amount of money and they are 200 Million pounds South Sudanese. This is what we request, which hopefully we think it is going to be approved by the Council of Ministers and especially by the president of the Republic. Also the resolutions contained the salary structure for the teaching staff. We would like to improve the quality of conditions of the teaching staff. That was one of the immediate issues that the vision needs to address and also their post benefits when they retire.”
The two-day meeting was attended by University Vice Chancellors and members of the National Council for Higher Education.

Authorities in Twic East county, Jonglei State, say stockpiles of food in their stores are about to run out.  

Twic County Commissioner Dau Akoi Jurkuch says the county is facing an influx of displaced persons from other counties that have put pressure on their supplies. 
 Dau says the food they have is enough to last only two months.  

Akoi: “Of course, the NGOs operate here but we are concerned that food stockpiles are running out. That’s why we are calling on the UN Food and Agricultural Organization, FAO, for quick intervention to supply food to the county, especially before the months of September and October. Currently, the number of the displaced people is increasing in the county.”

The United State government has announced a donation of more than 20 million US dollars to go towards assistance for refugees and people affected by the conflict.  
The support was announced by the US Assistant Secretary Bureau of Population, Refugees and Migration, Anne Richard, who has just concluded a visit to South Sudan.
 Richard says the assistance is still not enough.  

Richard: “The United State government is providing an additional 21.6 million dollars in assistance for refugees in conflicts, victims in South Sudan and for South Sudanese refugees like the ones whom I met in Gambella who are in neighboring countries. This funding is an addition to the money the US government pledged at the May 20th Oslo conference. The problem is even my announcement of the 21.6 million is not going to be enough unless other donor governments also step up. And it’s not going to be enough unless there is a stop to the violence, because the violence really undermines everything we are trying to do.”
Humanitarian agencies operating in Unity state say they are not able to reach many communities in the state.  

Steve MENGUE, the field protection officer for the UN refugee agency, UNHCR, says there are still several people who are not able to go to the UN Protection of Civilians site in need of assistance. 

MENGUE says aid workers are finding it hard to locate the affected populations, mainly on account of security concerns.  

Mengue: “One of the challenges is still lack of access. Also, for security reasons for some various places where we know that many IDPS are allocated we are not really able to go and conduct a proper assessment and assist them the way we should normally. For the time being, one challenge is that we are supposed not only to give deliver protection in the POC site but also out of the POC site. But we gradually are moving toward that because for the time being NP, for example, one of our protection partners, has already conducted some outreach out of POC site toward Bentiu and Rubkona.”
In foreign news
The death toll from an Ebola outbreak in West Africa has reached more than 600.  

The World Health Organization recorded 85 new cases over the past one week in Guinea, Liberia and Sierra Leone. 

International and local medics are struggling to get access to communities, as many residents feared outsiders were spreading rather than fighting Ebola. 

WHO spokesman Dan Epstein says the main focus is tracing people who have been exposed to the virus.  

He says it is probably going to be several months before they are able to control the epidemic.  
And in sports
The National Handball Federation has confirmed its participation in the under-20 handball World Cup qualifiers.
  

A boys and girls team will take part in the event scheduled to take place from the 15th to the 22nd of August in Kampala – Uganda.  

Samuel Pawon is here with more.

Pawon’s report:
The secretary for the handball federation, Abdullah Philip Augustino, says the teams have received their air tickets from the International Handball Association for their travel.  Augustino says the international body has also assured the teams of accommodation and feeding. He says the teams will be entering a closed training camp from the 1st of August in preparation.  

Augustino: “The South Sudan Handball Federation now is arranging to bring both teams, boys and girls, to the close camp, and this close camp will start from 1st August to 12 or 13 of the same month. After that the delegation will travel to Uganda. The draw let us in zone five, which includes Uganda, Kenya, Rwanda, Burundi, Tanzania, and South Sudan. The international body has provided to us air tickets, accommodation and even feeding, and we wish the international body would give more support to South Sudan.”      

The winners of the regional tournament will qualify for the handball World Cup schedule to take place next year in Doha, Qatar. I am Pawon Samuel for Radio Miraya News. 
To end the news here are the main stories.
· US Special Envoy to Sudan and South Sudan in Addis Ababa to exert efforts for resumption of peace talks

· National Council for Higher Education resolves to renovate John Garang Memorial and Upper Nile universities

· Food stocks run out in Twic County, Jonglei State.  

You have been listening to Radio Miraya news. To let us know about the latest news where you live, contact us at; mirayafm@un.org. I am Susan Dokolo.
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